SELECTMEN'S MEETING – March 1, 2021

Present: Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors

Jennifer Gaudette

Guests: Moderator James Snyder

Correspondence was read and acted upon.

- On Tuesday, March 9, 2021 voting for Article #1 town officers and Article #2 one new amendment to zoning regulations will take place at the Crapo Building. Voting will be from 11 am to 7 pm. Similar set up to November election.
- Town Business Meeting will be held on May 11, 2021 at 6:00pm at the Sugar Hill Fire Station. This will be a regular town meeting (although masks and social distancing will be required) where we will vote on warrant articles 3-18 which includes the 2021 budget. Budget information can be found on the town website www.sugarhillnh.org.

Jennifer noted that she is waiting on conditions for several building permits. Chief Clark hoped to get them out this week.

The board received a letter from the Lisbon Board of Selectmen in regard to perambulation of the town lines. The Town of Lisbon has hired Tom Smith and invited the Sugar Hill Board to walk the lines with them. The board would like Lisbon to notify them when the walk will take place.

The board received a response from Senator Hennessey in regard to SB99 the revenue from Rooms & Meals Tax that the board had asked her to support. She noted that the bill had garnered quite a bit of support.

The board reviewed the RFP as prepared by Town Engineer McCarthy for the Crane Hill Bridge Project.

Jennifer shared a request from Primex to complete an application for Cyber Security. Jennifer will ask Certified Computers to complete the information that we need.

JAMES SNYDER met with the board to discuss the Town Meeting Voting on Tuesday the 9^{th} and the protocol for announcing voting results. Jennifer will follow up with NHMA- Legal Services.

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of February 22, 2021, seconded by MS. CONNORS. The motion passed unanimously.

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:10 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday March 8, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. Social distancing and face masks required.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Gaudette Administrative Assistant